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Meeting Minutes
Board of Directors Meeting 
July 28, 2017
A meeting of the Lynchburg Regional SHRM Board of Directors was held July 28, 2017 at the Kirkley Hotel and Conference Center, 2900 Candler’s Mountain Road.  Jim Burns, PHR, SHRM-CP called the meeting to order at 7:39 a.m. 
Board Members present:  Jim Burns, PHR, SHRM-CP; Connie Burnette, PHR, SHRM-CP; Paul Kopack, SPHR, HCS, SHRM-SCP; Caitlin King, SPHR, SHRM-SCP; Lauren Metz, David Barney, and Karen Jordan.
Minutes of the June 30, 2017 Board Meeting were approved as distributed.

Jim first passed around general information that he had received from the SHRM Foundation for all Board members to view. 
Jim then stated he received an e-mail for the State Leadership Conference in November.  Connie indicated the President or President-Elect had to attend in order to receive a State award at the end of the year.
Jim asked if we had completed an Innovative Chapter Initiative for the year and the Board agreed that has not been completed. 
Jim announced he has been in continuous communication with Karen Edmunds regarding the By-Laws.  Caitlin and Jim reminded everyone that after receiving the initial feedback from the State, they made the one change SHRM requested and resubmitted that section including that change.  Jim was then informed that we have to resubmit the entire set of By-Laws again with all initial proposed changes. 
The Board discussed Karen Edmunds’ interest in still attending a Chapter meeting.  Jim volunteered to figure out which month works best for her. 
The Board voted and approved making a $300 donation to the Champions of Disability Employment event.
Colleen McLaughlin contacted Jim about staffing a Chapter Member as a Military Relations Liaison as a District Representative.  The Board will continue to discuss this at their next meeting. 
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Jim will go ahead and register for the 2018 State Conference. 
Connie mentioned that Scholarships will be discussed at the next Quarterly Strategic Board Meeting. 
The Board agreed to cancel the August Board of Directors Meeting and confirmed that the Quarterly Strategic Board Meeting will be on August 29, 2017 at 5:30 pm at the Depot Grill.  Nate will contact the restaurant for reservations. 
Reports 

Programs:  Caitlin confirmed that the Chapter Meetings are booked through the end of the year and are all listed on the website.  Paul Kopack is the speaker for January 2018 and now Caitlin is working on March through the remainder of 2018.  She has had various inquiries and is working to get all interested presenters scheduled.  Caitlin will work with Opal to get the Blog section of the LRSHRM website active again after Paul asked about adding his HR blog to it.  Caitlin volunteered to recognize members who recently received their Human Resources Certification during the next meeting.  Caitlin also notified the Board that she went to the Workforce Development Board meeting and has started to get involved with them.  Christine Kennedy reached out to her about scheduling a meeting for people to get together and discuss Training and Development in our area.  It would be an open discussion format versus a presenter. 
Legal: David announced that the night before the meeting the Healthcare Repeal was rejected by the Senate again.  David indicated this could affect insurance companies for Open Enrollment, most likely affecting smaller companies.  He will send out information to the Chapter on this. Connie mentioned she has recently seen a lot of action with the Wage and Exempt status conversation. 
Finance:  Karen reported that the current checking balance is $15, as of . She also mentioned that we received a $575 payment from the State.  Karen stated the High School Scholarship of $500 was awarded to Reagan Snead who is attending Virginia Tech.  The SCC renewal fee was paid for the Chapter.  She proposed that we start giving out $25 gift cards as door prizes since we have extra funds, while continuing to mix in books and other gifts.  The Board agreed to also give a $25 gift card and Thank You Card to meeting presenters as long as they are not getting paid to be at the meeting.  A Thank You Card will still be given to anyone who is getting paid as well. 
Paul asked about a conference call that was scheduled later the same day for a State Conference Quarterly Meeting and Jim confirmed he would be on it.
The Board then discussed reminding members to go in and update their credentials if they have recently been certified and Caitlin will remind everyone when she congratulates the recently 
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certified individuals at the next meeting.  The Board wants to make sure this is documented accurately so we get the correct funding from State.
Jim adjourned the meeting at 8:32 am.
Lauren Metz

Secretary 


